Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered.  The Council does not hold the information requested.

You asked:

Can I please request all correspondence between senior officers of Leicester City Council as to the financial implications for the council in regard to the proposals being consulted upon under the heading of Social Care Charging Policy which opened on the 2nd September 2019.  For the avoidance of doubt I am specifically looking at discussions of the potential amount the council may bring in, in charges, if the changes currently being consulted upon go ahead.

For the term senior officers: I would certainly include Heads of Service and Directors, I might also include the team leaders involved but I do not know what the generic term for them might be.

There is no correspondence of the kind requested between senior officers, Heads of Service and Directors. All discussions regarding the revision to charging policy were conducted at meetings.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, as this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

